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9th October 2009
TO THE PLANNING & BUILDING CONTROL TOWN AND PARISH COUNCILS USER GROUP

Dear Sir or Madam
AMENDMENTS TO APPROVED PLANS AND EXTENSIONS TO THE TIME LIMITS FOR IMPLEMENTING EXISTING PLANNING PERMISSIONS

New legislation comes into effect on the 1st October 2009. This:

· Allows local planning authorities to make non-material changes to planning permissions following an application by a person with an interest in the land
· Enables the grant of planning permission without complying with conditions previously attached. The effect is to grant a new permission and will enable minor material changes to be made to applications which have an approved plans condition on the decision notice

· Enables applications to be made to extend the life of planning permissions subject to specific criteria.

There is no requirement to carry out consultations and notifications on non-material changes as by their nature they amendments of such a minor nature that they are not considered to have any impact. You will receive notification of applications for minor material changes and extensions to planning permissions. Full details are on the Council’s website setting out when it is appropriate to use each of these procedures and there will be an item on this at the next user group meeting. Please contact me, James Bailey or Roy Little if you have any queries.
Yours sincerely
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Lisette Patching

Development Control Manager
